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MINUTES OF TETCOTT & LUFFINCOTT PARISH COUNCIL Virtual meeting
held on the 25th February 2021

Present: – Cllr. T. Barriball; (Vice Chairman) Cllr. T. J. Rooke; Cllr T. Merritt; Cllr. B. Stearman; 
Cllr. M. Greenaway (Chairman) Cllr. T. Angove; Cllr. J. M. Britton; Cllr. S. Dart; Cllr N. Wonnacott; Cllr J. Pearce

Members of the public present: 0

The Chairman welcomed all to the Virtual Meeting at 7.30pm. 

 1. Apologies received. None
  
 2. Declaration of Interests.  No declarations of interest. (Councillors were reminded of the need to update their 
     Register of Interest forms

 3. Public open question time. No Public attendance 

 4. Approval of last minutes. Minutes from the previous meeting, held on Thursday 9th December 2020
[bookmark: _Hlk535952232]    were approved and signed as a true record of the meeting, Cllr. Rooke proposed, Cllr. Stearman 
    seconded. Carried nem.com.

 5. Financial update.  (a) Prior to the meeting the Clerk issued members of the Council with an up
     to date copy of the P.C. accounts (Please see separate sheet in finances section) (b) A grant application had
     been received via Hugo Fox from Holsworthy Collage P.T.F.A. The Parish Council didn’t normally consider 
     grant applications until the May meeting but it was felt that an exception could be made this year with the 
     current Covid 19 situation. H.C.C.  P.T.F.A. were looking to raise funds to purchase 20 Chrome books for the 
     P.E. Department. A discussion took place, £200 was proposed by Cllr. Wonnacott, this was seconded by 
     Cllr. Pearce. Carried nem.com.

6. Discussion on play equipment. Since meeting on the 9th of December, the Parish Council had 
    received 12 emails in support of the play equipment. Cllr. Rooke had placed an article on his Facebook 
    Tetcott Tattle page which had sparked some interest. Cllr. Greenaway said that he had recently had a 
    conversation with the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee Pete Watson regarding the play equipment and 
    in his opinion Pete was quite negative about it! Pete had also mentioned that Sir William Molesworth- 
    St Auybyn’s new houses in Tetcott village was still a project that was very much alive, and he would be 
    submitting a planning application to T.D.C in the near future, his original plan included a play area which could 
    form part of a 106 agreement. It was agreed that the Parish Council Chairman Cllr. M. Greenaway would 
    contact Sir William Molesworth-St Aubyn to establish his timetable for submitting a planning application. 
    The Chairman Cllr. Greenaway suggested that a steering group should be formed to take on
    responsibility for the play equipment project and take the plan forward.  Cllr. Barriball, Cllr. Greenaway 
    and Cllr. Rooke all volunteered to be on the group! This was proposed by Cllr. Pearce and seconded by 
    Cllr. Angove. Cllrs. Wonnacott and Britton both expressed concerns over the play equipment. Some Parish 
    Councillors expressed concerns over safety and inspection. It was suggested that the Arscott Hall Committee 
    could be approached to take over responsibility for the play area once installed. The Clerk informed the Parish 
    Council that she had spoken to B.H.I.B the Parish Council Insurance Company in the past and they had 
    informed her that cover was already in place for this under Public Liability, even so the Clerk said she 
    would ask the questions again.
    






7. Kennacott & Nethercott Cross.  Cllr. S. Dart had been in contact with several people regarding the
    junctions and was still looking into the possibility of putting a plan together to make both these junctions 
    safer for everyone. Mike Newcombe along with Meg Booth from Devon County Highways 
    Department had both made suggestions on how this could be achieved. Cllr B. Stearman suggested that 
    maybe we could ask D.C.C. Highways Department to extend the 30mph limit that is in currently in force on 
    the 388 through Clawton to take in the Kennacott Junction. Cllr Dart is intending to obtain a list of approved 
    contractors from D.C.C. Highways Department to enable her to get quotations/costs.
    

8. Roads- Potholes Several Councillors expressed concerns over large potholes and flooding on certain 
    roads in Tetcott. The Clerk said that she had reported several potholes over the last two weeks via 
    the link to pothole reporting on the Parish Website. D.C.C. Highways site said that they were 
    experiencing high volumes of potholes being reported during the recent bad weather and asked that people 
    be patient. D.C. Councillor Barry Parsons had recently informed Parish Councils in the area that D.C.C had 
    no money to fix potholes and if roads got unusable, they would be closed except for access to properties. 
    

9. Christmas Tree 2021 The Chairman informed the Parish Council that he had received several positive 
    comments regarding the Christmas Tree that had been erected in the village by the Parish Council for 
    Christmas 2020 and although Sir William Molesworth-St Aubyn had offered to provide a Christmas tree from      
    Tetcott Estate in the future, it was thought that the trees had only been planted a short while and wouldn’t  
    big enough for some time! It was suggested that if that proved to be the case then the Parish Council would 
    purchase another tree for 2021.

10.  Any other business. There being no other business. 



The Chairman thanked the Clerk then closed the meeting at 8.10pm
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